N E W S L E T T E R CONCERNED CITIZENS FOR WASHINGTON CEMETERY CARE, INC. OCTOBER, 1986

OFFICERS

President. Herman Lauhoff Vice Pres. Carl Curry Secretary . . . Elise Daulley Treasurer Russell King Corr. Sec'y . . . Lois King Parliamentarian Jim McConnell

TREES AS MEMORIALS

Your response to our call for donations for trees to be planted in memory of loved ones has been overwhelming. Donations totaling \$1,900 have been received to cover cost of approximately 60 trees.

It is our plan to erect a plaque near the historical marker inscribed with names of persons memorized by the planting of trees.

Robert Maurice, architect and landscapist, has volunteered to head the Tree Planting Committee.

WERE YOU ON LEILA'S WANTED LIST?

In an effort to bring our mail list up-todate, many of you were contacted recently by one of our dedicated, hard-working members, Leila Patterson.

Leila attempted to reach all persons who have not responded with donations during the past two or more years. Many had moved and many had passed away. The result of her hours of telephoning will mean reduced printing and postage expenses, not to mention a lighter workload in mailing meeting notices and newsletters.

If you still reside in Houston and were on Leila's list, it's a good bet she found you and you enjoyed talking with her.

Thanks, Leila, for a job well done!

We urge all of you who have moved to let us know your new addresses.

Also, we are anxious to add to our mail list names and addresses of your sons, daughters, grandchildren or other relatives who might be interested in their heritage and the preservation of Washington Cemetery. It is necessary that we look to the future and perpetuate our membership. You may call Leona Zaboroski (591-6262) or send names along with your donation slip.

REMEMBER, LEONA ZABOROSKI (591-6262) IS NOW YOUR CONTACT FOR INFORMATION REGARDING WASH-INGTON CEMETERY RECORDS.

DIRECTORS

Burt Ballanfant Gus Mistrots
Sam Belinoski Bob Sharman
Rick McDuffee Bill Waters
Leona Zaboroski

GIFT FROM ALBERT SIDNEY JOHNSTON CAMP #67

Once again CCWCC was chosen this year as a recipient of funds from Albert Sidney Johnston Camp #67, Sons of Confederate Veterans. Such awards are made from the profit of their annual Confederate Ball held in January to institutions and organizations involved with history of the Confederacy.

We are most grateful to our friends for their gift of \$1,000 this year.

Also, we are saddened by the passing of Mr. Bill Caldwell, who was one of the leaders of the Sons of Confederate Veterans and truly a friend and supporter of CCWCC. During the past several years he was instrumental in our receiving 4 gifts totaling \$3,050 from Albert Sidney Johnston Camp #67.

Bill will be remembered and missed by us along with his many, many other friends and associates.

W. C. 100 YEARS OLD IN 1987

1987 will mark the 100th anniversary of the establishment of Washington Cemetery. To commemorate the occasion, a celebration will be held next year, probably in October.

Burt Ballanfant has accepted chairmanship of the Planning Committee for this event.

THANKS AGAIN, CARL!

Carl Curry has undertaken a tremendous job that is long overdue. With the help of his faithful computer, Carl is compiling an alphabetical list of all persons buried in W.C. with an index indicating the page number where information can be found in our W.C. Book of Records.

This will greatly simplify the task of determining who is buried in the cemetery and if so, location of the burial plot with the exception of those buried in Strangers' Rest. We still cannot point out those burials. A copy will be supplied Clayton Library for use in genealogical research.

BULK RATE D.S. POSTAGE PAID HOUSTON, TEXAS PERMIT 2512 CONCERNED CITIZENS FOR WASHINGTON CALL Spring, Tx. 78933

BOARD MEMBERS' TERM OF OFFICE AMENDED

A recommendation was made by the Board of Directors and approved by the general membership that in the future officers will serve a two-year term instead of one and the number of Directors be increased from 7 to 9. Directors will serve a three-year term with three new Directors being elected each year in order to maintain continuity.

THIRD SUNDAYS IN MARCH AND SEPTEMBER, 2:30 PM, WILL BE PERMANENT DATES FOR MEETINGS IN FUTURE. (Notices will be mailed as usual.)

WASHINGTON CEMETERY ON TELEVISION

On a Saturday in September, Rob Schuller in terviewed Lois King on the history of Washington Cemetery on the "Kids' Show" shown on Channel 2. Rob's ancestors are buried in W.C.

Young Schuller is a regular participant on the "Kids" Show" each week and his professional-like coverage on the old cemetery was most impressive. As for Lois' part, that's another matter.

DONATIONS FOR 1987 ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED.

DO YOUR PART! SEND YOUR CONTRIBUTION NOW.

INCOME and EXPENSES 4-1-86 THRU 9-30-86

Bank Balance 4-1-86	\$10,827.00				
INCOME: Maintenance Special Tree Fund Interest \$150,0 Other Interest Total Income	\$ 5,768.00 2,591.00 1,914.00 00 3,022.74 884.91 \$14,180.65	EXPENSES: Total Expe	Postage & Printing Bank Service Chg. Bond Premium Entrance sign re- painted		1,450.85 261.78 41.36 200.00 65.00 2,018.99
ASSETS Money Management Acct. 3 CD's 4 Investment Funds Total Assets	\$ 8,006.33 139,065.35 66,000.00 \$ 213,071.68	Total Disb	d to CD renewed ursements ce 9-30-86	\$1	4,982.33 6,001.32 8,006.33
TAX EXEMPT # FOR DONORS:	AUS:E078-3110	······			
Mail to:	CONCERNED CITIZENS FOR W Russell S. King, Treas., (Telephone) 409 992-36	Rt. 1, Box			
Name		MAINTEN	ANCE (\$36)		
Address		SPEC1AL	FUND		·
(New Address)					